Board of Appeals

Subdivision of 31 Bridge Street
October 27, 2011
Meeting called to order at 7:06 PM.

Present:  
Tim Gwardyak-Chairman


   
Barney Mathewson


Deborah Hillman



Scott Kasmarcik


   
William Swagler-Code Enforcement Officer

Guest list attached.

Tim Gwardyak introduced Board of Appeals and reviewed meeting ground rules.  He described types of subdivisions and reviewed subdivision request for 31 Bridge Street, Tax Map #75.6-1-11.  Art Hilliard described the land and issue of singular driveway for two houses.  He is requesting a line down the center of the driveway for both houses to use the driveway.  Easements will be issued for use of the driveway by owner and buyer.  He is requesting permission to divide 270’ driveway down center.  Tim Gwardyak stated that if approved would be with conditions, such as driveway easements.  Question raised why not two driveways.  Mr. Hilliard stated it was cost prohibitive to dig up black top and make it two driveways.  Lot sizes meet code for both properties.  Question raised of maintenance.  It is in agreement that maintenance is shared.  Board all felt request was straight forward.  Code Enforcement Officer stated attorney said variance might be needed due to frontage of 150’.  Discussion that variance should not be given until someone wants to build, then they need to come to board for variance.  If done now, would be left wide open to do anything without approval.  Property surveyed and deeded out, paperwork to be signed after approval.  The subdivision was approved and voted on as follows: Gwardyak-Yes. Mathewson – Yes. Hillman – Yes. Kasmarcik – Yes.  Carried.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Submitted by: Tracey S. Cucci-Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Minutes recorded.
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